
Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine 

Monday April 29th 2019 

 

Present:  Miss R.A. Henry – Dean  Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies – Vice Dean 
 
Douzeniers: Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr A. Quevatre, Mr R.E. Digard, Mrs P.A. Robinson, Mr J.H. 

Leale, Mr A. Goubert,  Mr W.J. Le Page,  Mr S.M. Le Maitre, Mr G. Collins  
 
Constables:  Mr R. A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu 
 
Deputies: Mrs M.M. Lowe  
 
Parish Secretaries:  Mrs S. Earles, Mrs N. Gill 
  
Apologies: Mr M.P. Torode, Mr P.F. van der Tang, Mr J.E. Bond and Mr L. Queripel 
Absent:  Ms S. Hansmann-Rouxel, Mr M. Fallaize, Mr N. Inder 
 
A general Question and Answer session was held with the Deputies. 

 
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on March 25th 2019, were approved by the Douzaine. 

 
2. Matters arising –  

 
a) Bridge Working Group.  RL and RD met with two representatives from Guernsey 

Electricity.  Two lamp posts will be removed as the concrete is dangerous.  The choice 
of new lamps to be installed has been indicated.  Different lights may be required for 
the zebra crossings with regard to the pool of light generated. 

b) Flood defences should be in place on the middle of the Bridge by the end of the year.  
It will be 18” in height with flood gates which will be placed at each end on a high 
tide. There will then be no access to Nocq Road and Vale Avenue on these occasions 
for the duration of the high tide.  Gates cannot be placed at the harbour mouth due 
to access requirements of the fuel boats.  Advised that the flood defence cannot be 
placed on the harbour wall due to the nature of the stone being porous and there 
being no foundations. 

c) RD met with C Packman and A Bates of Guernsey Electricity who confirmed that they 
would be happy to work with the Community Working Group. 

d) Commercial waste is still being deposited at Mont Cuet as there has been an issue 
with the composition of the waste. 

 
3. Bornements – One was approved. 

 
4. Douzaine Council meeting.  JS will attend this meeting on 18th May. 

 
5. The Constable and two Douzeniers attended a meeting with the Planning Department.   

 
6. Saltpans Development.  The only access to this site will be via the Braye Road.  The douit 

running through this site may have to be piped.  Should a condition be placed on this 
development for the surrounding area to be cleared and made into a green area? 

 



7. Correspondence.  None. 
 

8. Any other Business.  A request was made for assistance in putting up bunting. 
 

 
 


